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Look at the water we had on Splash 
Day.  Photograph by John Walters 
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   Commodoreôs Report 

 

 

 

This is a photograph of our 
dumpster when Waste 
Management picked it up.  
When Waste Management 
picks up our trash they pay 
attention to whether ANY 
trash is sticking up above 
the rim of the dumpster.  If 
there is ANY trash sticking 
up above the rim of the 
dumpster, they document it 
with a photograph, like this 
one from our last billing, 
and CHARGE the boat club 
extra. This little bit sticking 
above the rim may not 
seem like much, but it cost 

OCBC $95 extra on our bill.  If you cannot get your trash (which by the way is supposed to be only 
from the boat club, not from home) to fit into the dumpster WITHOUT IT STICKING UP ABOVE 
THE RIM, then donôt put it in the dumpster. If this happens often enough, Waste Management will 
say we need a bigger dumpster and deliver one, and it will cost us much more than the ones we 
have now.  If your trash wonôt fit inside this dumpster try the one in the front parking lot. The club 
doesnôt have extra money to be spending on things like this unnecessary expense.  Please pay at-
tention and help your club. Thank you for your help and support.  

 

Splash Day  turned out to be a great success with many past commodores and  members present. 
Sarah White did a great job leading us in the national anthem and God Bless America.  The food 
was great, many thanks to the Bartouches and their helpers.  The Mystery Dates did their normal 
great job. While we had to move the ceremony indoors because of the rain, it turned out very well. I 
want to thank everyone who attended and everyone who participated.   Now lets go sailing. 
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Summer is here and we have water!  The May Series racing has started.  With the big keel boats go-
ing in brings notice to the water level at the west hoist.  Bear with me, as I do my best to describe 
the new situation (lake level) at the west hoist.  

Hammer construction did their best to dig out the harbor by the west hoist but did so blindly.  Mean-
ing, because of the water coming up, they had no way of seeing the bottom of the lake.  In doing so, 
they dug out as far as they could parallel to the concrete landing pad.  They could not physically get 
to the area perpendicular to the hoist.  Because of this, the deepest area at the west hoist is now lo-
cated from just south of the hoist, parallel to the concrete landing pad, south to the ramp.  The web-
site now reflects the shallowest area at the west hoist which is perpendicular to the hoist itself.  From 
the concrete pad south to the ramp, the depth increases by 2 feet.  This tells us a few things.  Yes 
there is about a 3ô to 4ô height difference between what the lake depth was and what it is now.  This 
is also reflected on the club website.  That height difference is from the hoist and north.  Next, 
until we can remedy the situation, deep draft boats need to approach from the south instead of 
the north.  Yes that is an issue as the lake goes down but that is all we have for now. 

Looking to the future, I am currently in contact with 2 dredging companies for the possibility of dredg-
ing by the hoist and possibly the harbor as well.  If we are going to do one, we should do the other.  
In doing so, this could extend our sailing season by digging/dredging a channel from the harbor out 
to the lake.  Yes, I am well aware that this has been attempted before and Yes I am also aware of 
the harbor floor.  It is possible that technology and/or techniques have improved over the yearsé
weôll see.  For obvious reasons, this will probably not be done this year. 

 

Hang in there everyone.  We are trying to remedy the situation as fast as we can.  In the meantime, 
put your boats in and enjoy it while we have it!!! 

 

 

Respectfully,  

 

Stan Nieves 

Vice Commodore 

 

 

Vice Commodoreôs Report 
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Rear Commodoreôs Report 

 

Duane Dahlgren and I tried to repair the 15 HP Mercury outboard on the Youth Skiff.  We cleaned 
the carburetor, replaced the fuel lines, replaced the fuel, and tried everything we could think of.  I 
called Martin Radloff and he was able to repair it in short order 

We got a load of scrap lumber for free from Stacy Blakey at B&B Trailers and Stan brought it out to 
the club on his trailer.  Gene McClendon came out and helped me unload most of the lumber off of 
Stanôs trailer. 

We replaced the cable on the East Hoist.  Kenny Parker, Robin Phillips, Stan Nieves helped to re-
place the cable and then helped me to finish unloading the wood from the trailer. 

While replacing the cable on the East hoist the switch box burned out.  Dennis Wiltfong said that he 
could replace the box for us. 

We had a garden party to clean up the Clubhouse area and 14 members attended.  This was Carole 
Woodsô Idea and several people came out to help her out.  Jack Woods, Adam Asch, John Walters, 
John Roux, Rick Moore, Ryan Adams, Van Downing, Steve Bouska, Gene McClendon, David 
McGhee, David Archibald, Thomas Burgin, David and Cindy Snow all helped Carole out. 

During this party David Oliver (Rick Mooreôs electrician), John Roux and Ryan Adams helped to re-
place the electrical box on the East end of the dry slip area.  I really like the way it came out so I 
have purchased the exact same set-up for the remaining 11 outlets.  I will put a work party together 
and David Oliver has said that he would oversee the electrical work to complete this project. 

David Snow brought a keyboard and got the computer running for Ann to do race scoring. 

Storms knocked out the yard lights and two of our meters.  Gene McClendon came out and let 
OG&E into the grounds and showed them where the meters are located. 

Terry Carlson has fenced off an area near the West Hoist to help promote growing the grass. 

Itôs that time of the year to fire up the weed eater.  Timothy Harlin will mow slips for $125.00 per year 
for a single slip and $100.00 per year for each additional slip. 

Please thank all of the members who have helped out around the club. 
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